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Kuna, Idaho, April 11, 2013 – Corrections Corporation of America (CCA) has concluded an 
extensive internal investigation of staffing records at the Idaho Correctional Center (ICC) and 
determined that during a seven-month period last year there were some inaccuracies. When CCA 
first became aware of this potential issue, the company immediately opened an investigation into 
the matter. We also alerted our partners at the Idaho Department of Corrections (IDOC).  
 
We deeply regret the decisions made by certain ICC staff members. CCA has a strong 
commitment to operate ethically, and we take it very seriously if we do not live up to the high 
standards that we not only expect of ourselves but, more importantly, our government partners 
expect of us. We will take appropriate disciplinary action with the involved personnel, and we 
will work to enhance the staffing, training and recordkeeping processes at the facility. CCA will 
also compensate the state for any unverified hours identified during our extensive review of ICC 
staffing. The unverified hours represent a fraction of the total staffing requirements, and there 
was no apparent increase in violence or other security incidents during the period in question.  
 
The safety of our staff, the inmates entrusted to our care and the communities where we operate 
is our top priority, and we are committed to providing the state and Idaho’s taxpayers with the 
highest quality corrections service. We will continue to work closely with IDOC and cooperate 
fully with the Department’s own investigation into the matter. 
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